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Together today for our children tomorrow.

May 5, 2022

Honourable Nils Clarke
Minister of Environment
Government of Yukon

Box 2703

Whitehorse, Yukon, Y1A 2C6

Dear Minister Clarke,

Re: Bringing Yukon’s Wildlife Act into conformity with the Little Salmon Carmacks First
Nation’s Final Agreement

Last summer, the Yukon Fish and Wildlife Management Board (YFWMB) wrote to you
requesting that Yukon’s Wildlife Act be reviewed and modernized to bring it into conformity
with the spirit and intent of Yukon First Nations’ Agreements.

I am writing this letter to you today to express support for this request from the YFWMB. As
noted in their letter, the YFWMB, as well as the Carmacks Renewable Resources Council, are
restricted from fulfilling their mandates as defined in our agreements.

In July this year we will celebrate the 25™ anniversary of the LSCFN Final Agreement. Bringing
Yukon’s legislation into conformity with our agreements is long overdue. We encourage you to
begin this important work of updating Yukon’s legislation soon.

Mussi cho,
Nicole Tom

Chief, Little Salmon Carmacks First Nation

cc. Yukon Fish and Wildlife Management Board
Carmacks Renewable Resources Council
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